From: George Elick
To: J1SS Exhibits

**Subject:** 2020 Special Session regarding extension of Oregon Covid-19 Housing Moratorium

**Date:** Tuesday, June 23, 2020 4:59:24 PM

## Dear Governor Brown and Joint Interim Committee Members,

I am writing to beseech you to extend the Housing Moratorium in order to shield our fellow citizens from the ruthlessness of the rental housing industry in Oregon. My wife and I were property managers for two large apartment communities in Eugene for 18 years. I have seen how the massive power imbalance between landlords and tenants damages people, their families and communities. I ardently hope your decision will extend protections to your fellow Oregonians who rent housing during this devastating time of economic distress and pandemic.

Sincerely Yours, George Elick of Cottage Grove, Oregon.